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Elrick Primary School: a Health Promoting School                          



	Newsletter : Session 2016/17                                  August 2016


	Dear Parents

Welcome to session 2016/17 at Elrick. We are all looking forward to the exciting prospect of working together with you to achieve the best for your children. Staff are currently working with the children to plan a variety of learning experiences. 
We would like to extend a very warm welcome to all our new families. We hope it won’t take you long to feel part of our community. That sense of belonging is important to us. 
The children are back looking very smart in school uniform, proud to be Elrick pupils. Thank you for your continued support with this.

Staffing

· Congratulations to Mrs Pottinger who was successful in securing the Early Years Lead Practitioner post. She started in post in the Nursery at the start of term. 

· We are currently recruiting for a new administrator. Interviews will take place this week and I will inform you of the outcome. We are fortunate to have Ms Aileen Glennie covering the post Monday – Wednesday mornings. As we have no admistrator in the afternoons and Thursday/Friday, please bear with us as it is a busy time of year in the office. Mrs Bowman has kindly offered to help out when she can. If there is any parent who can help out please let me know. 
· This session we are joined by Mrs Claire Smith (P1), Miss Kirstin Budge (P2), Mr Andrew Reid (P6), Mrs Claudia Muller (PSA) and Mrs Padma Ganeson (PSA). We welcome them all to our Elrick team.
Parents

· For a number of reasons, including time, cost and sustainability, we will be going paperless this session, apart from letters which need to be signed. All newsletters and class letters will be posted in the Parents’ document folder on Glow. Newsletters will also be posted on the website for you to refer to. A paper copy will be available in the front foyer and if you would like a paper copy please ask at the office. E-mail addresses and telephone numbers have just been updated but please remember to let us know of any changes. Please also be reminded that we can only send 1 text message out per family so the mobile number you have given us will be the one which receives the text. If this is not your preferred option please let us know. 
· Class newsletters, outlining the learning for the term, along with relevant information for the class, will be posted on each class Glow page. Look out for this and ask your child to share his/her learning as we progress through the term. 

· We will also continue to post achievements and some notices on Twitter.
· I will continue to be available to meet with parents most Friday mornings in the Nursery meeting Room
· As we have children in school who have nut allergies, could I remind parents to make sure any snack/packed lunch provided for your child does not contain any nut related ingredients.
· Also as we have a pupil who has recently undergone treatment for cancer please be vigilant about reporting illnesses – measles, chicken pox, shingles, sickness or diarrhoea (as per a recent letter issued to all families) Children must remain at home 48 hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea. We appreciate your support with this. 
· We would ask that, where at all possible, you administer any medication outwith school hours. School staff can only administer medication which has been prescribed and after appropriate paperwork has been completed. Please be aware that if medication has to be administered at a particular time, it would be appreciated if parents come to school to do so.
· As a Health Promoting School we would appreciate if children did not bring in sweets or cake to hand out at school on their birthday. We encourage all children to bring fruit as a snack. 
· On Thursday 8 September Paul Hay, Internet Safety Trainer, will be in school to talk to children and adults about internet safety. This is a great opportunity for parents to find out more about how to keep children safe. (Letters were issued last week) Thanks go to the Parent Council for funding this.
· M & M Productions will be in school this week to present Alice in Wonderland to P5-7 children. P7 children will also receive a workshop on the technical side of productions. Again thanks to the Parent Council for supporting this. 
· All the classes have started the term with a Roald Dahl novel. As it would have been his 100th birthday on September 13th, we have decided to celebrate this by either dressing as a character or dressing down, paying £1 for the privilege. Money will go towards the Parent Council fund, used to support many purchases for the school. 
· Could I ask parents to ensure all children’s clothing is named. Despite parents regularly trying to find homes for lost property we were left with a ‘mountain’ of clothes and shoes. Unfortunately we do not have the space to keep large amounts of lost property so please make sure you check the tub in the foyer if your child has lost an item of clothing.
· Along with the newsletter you will receive information and permission slips for: taking photographs/videos, which is a regular part of our learning and taking the children out of school but within Westhill. Staff are encouraged to use the environment, both within the local area and further afield, to enhance learning experiences. Separate letters will be issued if the children are travelling by bus. Please make sure both forms are completed and returned to the school.   
· Could I remind parents to ensure each child has a pencil, PE kit (for both indoors and out – t-shirt, shorts, joggers, gym shoes/non marking trainers) a named water bottle and a jacket in school every day.
· We are keen for parents to be involved in the life and work of the school. A letter asking for parent volunteers will be issued along with the newsletter. All parents who wish to volunteer require to complete application forms. Further information will be provided to parents who would like to help. 
· As we start a new session can I remind parents that the car park is strictly for staff only. Please also make sure you are parked responsibly when you drop off/collect your children. Nobody should be parked on the zigzags or double yellow lines. The children’s safety is paramount. It is very busy outside the school in the mornings and after school but please, if driving, just allow an extra few minutes to make sure your child is safely delivered to/collected from school. Please also take into consideration the local residents. Ultimately our aim is to have as many children walking or cycling to school as we can.
· Please be reminded that the play area at the back of the school (inside the fenced area) should not be used by pre school children at the start and end of the day as it is very busy. Children in school have also been reminded that they should not use the equipment at these times. Please also make sure that children refrain from going up on the slopes at the back of the school. 
· We appreciate that some parents will bring their dogs when walking with children to school. However could you please remain outside the school grounds if you have a dog.
Pupils

· All classes will be attending Techfest this year on either Monday 29 August, Thursday 1 or Friday 2 September. Due to the short timescale we are unfortunately not be able to offer school packed lunches on this occasion. All children will be required to bring a packed lunch. A separate letter informing you of the details of the trip was issued. 
· As well as our pupil groups we will be setting up a volunteer system for P6 and P7 pupils this year – more details will follow. 
Dates:

Wednesday 31 August – P1 Curriculum Meeting
(6.30pm)

Thursday 1 September – Parent Council Meeting (6.30pm)
Thursday 8 September – Internet Safety talk (6.30pm)

Tuesday 13 September – Roald Dahl day (dress in character or dress down and pay £1)

Tuesday 20 September  - Barcaple Meeting (6.30pm - P7 Parents)
Wednesday 28 September – Glenshee Meeting (6.30pm - P6 Parents)
Wednesday 28 / Thursday 29 September – P1/2 Parents’ meetings
Wednesday 5 / Thursday 6 October – Parents’ Meetings
Friday 7 October – Last day of term
Monday 24 October – Back to school

Tuesday 1 November – Tempest class photos

Wednesday 2 November  – Paired Reading Meeting (P2 Parents – 6.30pm)
Friday 4 November – Parent Council Meeting (9-10am)

Monday 14 November – In Service

Tuesday 15 November – In Service
Yours Sincerely

Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher
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